

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES July 6, 2021

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were: Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, Herb Abelson

Those in attendance were Nancy Jenks

Board signed the following:
 Timesheet for Colleen, Dick Bombardier inspections
 Money turnover sheets
 Bills Payable for Dick's inspection mileage and zoom meeting fees.
 Fred Marion plumbing inspector appointment letter, through 2024
 Mike McCain assistant plumbing inspector appointment letter, through 2024
 Colleen's 3-year contract

17 Deer Brook Dr., Disposal System Construction Permit, d-box and tank

- 2. No action taken on Certificate of Compliance for 160 Carver Street. The septic system was installed in 2018. The Board instructed Colleen to contact Bob Stover and ask him to contact Lee and to ask Greg Everson what his part is in requesting the COC. The Board also asked Colleen to check Lee's inspections to see if he made an inspection of the final job.
- 3. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes for June 22, 2021.
- 4. Title 5 Inspection Reports were received by the Board: 25 Pinebrook Circle, by Greg Everson as a pass
- 5. Neil Jackson submitted a new complete system septic design for a 3-bedroom house at Kendall Street lot 8-2. The review was complete. The Board approved the design subject to Granby fill regulations, revised drawing, and trench permit.
- 6. The Board discussed Bruso's Liquor Mart state tobacco violation of selling tobacco to a minor. The Board instructed Colleen to send a cover letter with the violation order to note that the violation is due to a State law and not a Granby Board of Health regulation. The Board authorized Colleen to sign the Board's signatures. Since these violations occur so infrequently, the Board decided to discuss each at a meeting before sending the violation letter.
- 7. The Board discussed the Dollar General forebays. Colleen stated that she had sent an email to the District Manager asking for the progress of the forebay abatement. No response was received. The Board has given 30 days, to July 16, for Dollar General to act on this issue. The Board instructed Colleen to send another email.

- 8. The Board discussed shared services Public Health Excellence Grant. The Northampton Municipal Statement of Commitment was sent to the Select Board for signature at their July 6 meeting. The Board discussed joining Amherst also. The Board agreed they would join Amherst for help with tracking. Colleen will send a letter to the Amherst BOH informing it of our decision. Herb will contact Emma Dragon to give her a "heads up".
- 9. The Board instructed Colleen to remind all Board of Health inspectors to submit their inspection invoices for payment for FY21 since no funds will be encumbered this year.
- 10. The Board discussed Colleen's Friday work hours. Colleen stated that she has had few calls on Fridays after 1:00 p.m. The Board instructed Colleen to send the Board the data on calls received and reason for the call.
- 11. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on July 20, 2021, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 12. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:00 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard G. Bornbardier, Chair

Taa Talanda

Herbert T. Abelson